
From: Jacki Baulch  

Sent: Friday, 13 May 2016 12:14 PM 
To: Chambers - Ross J 

Cc: Estha van der Linden; Leigh Svendsen; Katie Biddlestone; Sharlene Wellard; Kate Thomson; Chris 
Macheras; Jessica Light 

Subject: AM2014/209 - 4 Yearly Review of the Pharmacy Industry Award 2010 

 
Dear Associate, 
  
Re: AM2014/209 - 4 Yearly Review of the Pharmacy Industry Award 2010 
  
We refer to the above matter and yesterday’s correspondence from the Pharmacy Guild, Australian 
Business Industrial and the NSW Business Chamber, and Business SA seeking an extension of time 
for the filing of submissions on the Plain Language draft of the Pharmacy Industry Award until 20 May 
2016. 

The union interested parties have finalised a joint submission consistent with the Directions of his 
Honour Justice Ross on 27 April 2016 and are in a position to file this submission today if still 
required. 

However, we note the request from the employer parties that they be granted an extension of one 
week so they can finalise and complete their submissions. As a result of these applications we will 
hold off lodging our submission until we hear if their application for an extension of time has been 
granted. 

We also request that if the Commission is of a mind to grant the employer interested parties 
application for an extension of time to file submissions that the Commission grant a consequential 
extension in the time for interested parties to file reply submissions.  This would mean that there will 
also be a need for the currently listed Conference on 25 May 2016 to be rescheduled to a later date. 

The union interested parties are most disappointed that the employer interested parties have been 
unable to comply with the Directions issued in relation to this matter and are disappointed that they 
did not raise this matter at the Conference on 27 April or shortly after Directions were issued. 

The union interested parties will comply with any Directions issued by the Commission in relation to 
this matter. 

Regards 

Katie Biddlestone - SDA 
Leigh Svendsen - HSU 
Jacki Baulch – APESMA 
 
 

 
Jacki Baulch 
Senior Industrial Officer, National Office 
Professionals Australia (registered as APESMA) 
 
163 Eastern Road, South Melbourne, VIC, 3205 
Postal: PO BOX 1272, Melbourne, VIC, 3001 
Phone: 03 9695 8804 or 03 9695 8990 
Fax: 03 9695 8846 
Email:  jbaulch@professionalsaustralia.org.au 
Website: www.professionalsaustralia.org.au 
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